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1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
 
 The Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) meeting of Tuesday, May 21, 2019, was 

called to order by Chair La Salle at 6:00 PM in the Commission Chambers at Oregon City 
Hall, 625 Center Street, Oregon City, Oregon. 

 
Committee members present included Chair Henry Mackenroth, John Anderson, Ray 
Atkinson, Bob La Salle, Edward Lyman, Ben Simmons, Vance Tong, Tim Wuest, and Cedomir 
Jesic arrived late.  

 
Staff members present included Vance Walker, Assistant Public Works Director, Kimberly 
Davis, Senior Administrative Assistant, and Jayson Thornberg, Transportation Maintenance 
Operations Manager. 
 

2. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES  
 

Mr. Mackenroth moved to approve the minutes of March 19, 2019 and it carried by the 
following vote: Aye: Anderson, Atkinson, La Salle, Lyman, Simmons, Tong, and Wuest.  

3. AGENDA ANALYSIS   
 

Mr. Mackenroth had asked for traffic counts at the previous meeting, concerning the proposed 
tolling on Abernethy Bridge and the ramifications from the Willamette Falls Legacy Project, and 
Mr. Walker handed the traffic counts out to the members. 

 
4. CITIZEN COMMENTS 

 
No citizen comments were made.  
 

 
5. NEW BUSINESS/DISCUSSION ITEM 
  
 

a. Introduction of the new Transportation Advisory Committee Members 
 

Major points were as follows: 
 

• Mr. Walker introduced Tim Wuest and Ben Simmons and thanked them for 
volunteering for the Committee. Mr. Mackenroth said he appreciated them 
sitting on the Committee and is looking forward to working with them. 
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b. Canemah Neighborhood Proposed Improvements 
Major Points were as follows: 
 

  
• Mr. Thornberg gave an update about the upper Canemah Neighborhood 

becoming a 20 MPH zone. He said there will be thermoplastic markings on 
the ground to create a family friendly route between the Canemah 
Neighborhood Children’s Park and the old Canemah Park. Mr. Thornberg 
said there will be a 3-way stop at 3rd and Ganong, which is currently a free-
flowing intersection. Mr. Mackenroth requested that the TAC be notified 
once the project is finished. 
 

c. Public Works Report 
 
Major Points were as follows: 
 

• Mr. Walker talked about the Molalla Ave and Pearl St intersection review 
that was done as a result of the pedestrian fatality. Mr. Walker said the 
intersection does meet all requirements in the MUTCD. Mr. Walker said the 
City is going to work with Clackamas County, who does the signal and 
pedestrian crossing work as far as pushbutton activity, to adjust the timing 
on the crosswalk so there is a delay once the traffic light changes.   
 
 

• Mr. Walker shared a link to the ODOT Value Pricing, concerning the 
proposed tolling on Abernethy Bridge, that was brought up at the previous 
meeting.  

 
• Mr. Walker said he was going to connect with Cpt. Kler from the Oregon City 

Police Department to come up with the plan for National Night Out. He said 
we are still moving forward with the idea of focusing on bike safety, but we 
need to iron out all the details. 

   
 

 
6. COMMUNICATION 

 
 
 
7. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 

 
 
8. ADJOURNMENT 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:52 pm. 
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 Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 Kimberly Davis 
 Administrative Assistant 
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